PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 6 March 2013

Present: M Arendarikova, J McCann, D O’Neill, R McLuckie, M Machie, A McSorley, J Miller, P Bain, L Kerr, K Reid
Apologies: A Anderson, S Anderson, S Munro, M Lawrence
Minutes agreed from last meeting.

HT Report
· P Oberg and I Campbell were the successful candidates for the Depute Head Teachers posts.  I Campbell is now Depute Head Teacher for S1/2 and P Oberg is now the Depute Head Teacher for S3/4.  There were 52 applicants for the job, and 8 very strong interviews.  The Parent council would like to congratulate them both on their success.

This now creates 2 vacancies – Faculty Head for Social Subjects and RE and PT of Pastoral Care.  Both jobs are due to be advertised soon.
· Pupils will be issued with the newsletter next week.

· There have been 2 successful ski trips to Glencoe.  This is open to all pupils.  The next trip will be 23 March.  The next ski trip to Pila is planned for December 2014.

· The school plan to perform Oklahoma in October 2013.  Auditions have already started.

· SQA have accepted to members of staff to cross mark the new CfE qualifications.  G McLean in English and S McLean in PE.  This will be very good for the school.

· 25 families attended the S4/5 and 6 Parent Information session.  This will be the last session held for the old Higher qualifications.

· There was an article in the Glasgow Herald about the school.  Castlemilk High School had the highest positive destination figures in Glasgow and one of the highest in Scotland.  D O’Neill discussed details of the article with the Parent council.
· The Librarian we have currently covering C Thomson’s maternity leave s holding coffee break Italian lessons.  She also holds a book club on the 2 days she is in school (Thursday and Friday).

· D O’Neill thanked Martina Arendarikova for speaking at the S6/7 Parent Information Evening.

Race night/fundraising

It was decided to wait to discuss the Race Night when S Munro, A Anderson and S Anderson are at the next meeting.  We will need them to pick dates when they are available before any planning can be done.  It is still hoped we can host one before the summer holidays.  

A Lady’s Lunch and fish and chip night were also discussed.  A Lady’s night could maybe be linked to Mothers Day, buffet, bingo and a raffle.  Fish and Chip Night could maybe be linked to Race Night.

Banking

The Parent Council Account is currently sitting with a very healthy balance £4538.95. There is no bank statements and chequebook with this account.  The problems this will cause were discussed.  It was decided not to change the account until the next Glasgow City Council download.  D O’Neill will speak to M McLean regarding the money in the account. 
AOCB

Parent Council Award
The Parent council were shown 2 videos, a No smoking one and a ‘Scary Movie’ and the Parent Rap.  All were possibilities for the Parent Council Award.  D O’Neill also mentioned Stephen Coyle (the schools Careers Officer).  He does a tremendous amount of work with all pupils, whether they are looking for college, or university places, straight to work with application forms or apprenticeships.  He would be very deserving of the award. It was decided to wait until the next meeting before a decision is made.
The Award Ceremony will be held Thursday 20 June 2013.

Interview training
R McLuckie asked if any one would be interested in going on the training.  He stressed the importance of this, especially has Scott and Himself will soon be leaving the Parent Council.

Questions for the Head Teacher

D O’Neill told the parent council she would be happy to answer any questions they may have.  She asked them to think about it and let her know if there is anything.

D O’Neill was asked to explain the Home Economics situation in the school.  D O’Neill explained the situation and ways she is trying to resolve it.  

CfE exam and study leave

D O’Neill was asked how these would be tested.  National 3 and 4 will be marked internally with quality assurance checks.  National 5 will be the only exams marked externally.
It was also not clear how study leave will work in line with the new CfE courses.

Expected roll
Our roll for next year is expected to be around 420.  
